
*Minutes have not been reviewed by this Board and may be subject to revision in future minutes. 

 

 

 

 

 

SEWER AUTHORITY 

 

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL 

AUTHORITY 

 

 

 

 

TOWN HALL 

238 Danbury Road 

Wilton, CT 06897 

 

203-563-0100 

WATER POLLUTION CONTROL AUTHORITY 

HELD ELECTRONICALLY 

REGULAR MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, September 14, 2022 

 

PRESENT:   Lynne Vanderslice, Diane Martucci, Lori Bufano, Joshua Cole, Basam Nabulsi 

 

ABSENT: Kathy Dhanda 

 

OTHERS: Pete Gelderman of Berchem Moses, Atty. Tom Hollister representing Baywing LLC, Mike 

Bartos & Frank Carey of Landtech (consultants on project for 19 Cannon Rd), Frank Smeriglio-

DPW Director/Town Engineer 

 

Call to Order 

Ms. Vanderslice called the meeting to order at 5:34 pm.  

 

Approve Meeting Minutes of July 13, 2022 

Ms. Vanderslice asked for a motion to approve the July 13, 2022 meeting minutes.  Motion to approve the July 

13, 2022 special meeting minutes moved by Mr. Nabulsi, seconded by Ms. Bufano and carried 5-0. 

 

Application for Sewer Extension, Allocation of Sewer Capacity, and Approval to Connect a Multi-

Family Development at 19 Cannon Road to Wilton’s Sewer System 

Atty. Tom Hollister representing the applicant Baywing LLC gave a brief summary on the Application for the 

Sewer Extension for 19 Cannon Rd.  Town attorney Pete Gelderman and DPW Director/Town Engineer 

further reviewed the application process to the board.  Mr. Gelderman noted that the meeting this evening is 

preliminary for the board to put forth an 8-24 referral to the Planning & Zoning Commission before rendering 

a decision on the application.  Discussion amongst the board with Mr. Gelderman, Mr. Hollister and Mr. 

Smeriglio.  After discussion, motion to refer a possible sewer extension to 19 Cannon Rd to the Planning & 

Zoning Commission made by Mr. Nabulsi and seconded by Ms. Bufano.  As there was no further discussion 

the motion carried 5-0.  

 

Public Comment 

Ms. Vanderslice noted 2 emails that were received and posted on the town website. 

 

Steve Georgiou of 63 Cannon Rd posed a question to the board.  Mr. Smeriglio responded to his inquiry. 

 

Adjourn 

There being no further business, motion to adjourn made by Ms. Martucci, seconded by Mr. Cole, and 

carried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at 5:57 p.m. 

 

Jacqueline Rochester 

Recording Secretary 

(taken from video) 


